KEUKA WATERSHED IMPROVEMENT COOPERATIVE

MINUTES FOR MAY 23, 2016
BRANCHPORT FIRE STATION

The KWIC meeting was called to order by Chair Steve Butchko at 7:40 pm following the KLOC
meeting. The following commissioners were present: Illig (Pulteney), Butchko (Wayne),
Mackerchar (Penn Yan ), Webster (Urbana), Parson (Jerusalem), Sorensen (Milo). Gate
Manager Brent Bodine was present and KWIC Manager Jim Balyszak also attended. Guest who
signed in were Jim Harris, (Milo), KLA members: Dennis Carlson, Bill Laffin, Mark Morris, Al
Wahlig, Wayne Hand.

The minutes of the March 28 meeting were reviewed and approved as emailed on motion of Illig
and second by Mackerchar.

The bookkeeper’s reports for March and April, 2016 were reviewed and approved on motion of
Webster and second by Illig. Bills to be paid : Manager’s time for March and April of $3516.25
and Yates County Soil and Water bill for real property tax parcel updating for Steuben and Yates
of $450 were approved for payment.

Contract Manager Jim Balyszak distributed the municipal statistics on inspections to each
municipality and answered questions. There is inspector training July 13 in Allegheny. DOH
waiver is getting closer. Discussion of the possible additional zone ones was discussed - just how
far up stream must be considered zone one (end of watershed?): is the 200 feet measured from
the system location or is fact property borders streams justify zone one requirement. Direction
will be given by end of year.

It is reported that pumpers can not use the Bath facility because of on going problems at the
location.

Chair Butchko distributed a map of Keuka showing the scenic view ratings of various locations
as part of the Sustainable Keuka Project grant from the NYS State Department.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20pm

Next Meeting Town of Milo July 25™ following the 7pm KLOC meeting.
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